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Agenda Item 15
Changes to corporate risks ___________________________________________________​______________​​

1.0
Summary
Presents to Board the most serious gross and net risks recorded on the revised Corporate Risk Map, highlighting emerging risks. This report is as presented to the Audit & Risk Committee meeting of 12th May 2015.
___________________________________________________________________

2.0 
Recommendation
That Committee consider whether the risks have been reasonably identified and that the risk management strategies are appropriate.  

___________________________________________________________________

3.0 
Introduction
The overall corporate risk map is now held as a series of 15 departmental risk maps. These are too voluminous to reproduce here, but have been placed on the member area of Hexagon’s website so that Committee members can refer to them if they wish. Attached to this report are 3 pages which show all net risks (ie once all risk management strategies are taken into account) with a score of 28 or more. These show the most serious residual risks facing the organisation. These tend to be in areas where the Association has little control over the risk, or where current controls could be improved.   However, given that many risks have been reduced by the application of current risk management strategies, the most serious gross risks (those of 49 or more) are also attached. 
4.0 Changes to corporate risks since the last meeting
4.1 The following risks have increased since the last meeting:
· NBrisk18  - Build costs rise during the 15/18 development programme – the probability has increased because tender prices appear to be rising beyond the estimate allowed in the bid. A report is to come to the May Board.

· RRrisk1 – failure of an interim contractor – Three contractors are undertaking responsive repairs from 1st April with a short term contract until end of December 2015, when the OJEU process will be completed. All is progressing well but the risk has been increased slightly to reflect this new arrangement.
4.2 None of the significant risks have decreased.
5.0
Conclusion and recommendation

5.1
The Committee are asked to consider whether the risks have been reasonably identified and that the risk management strategies are appropriate
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